Town Of Crawford

P.O. Box 56 * Crawford, Co. 81415-0056 * (970)921-4725 * Fax (970)921-4726

 Town Council Meeting
August 16, 2017 Wednesday 7:00 PM 
WORK Session
Meeting Minutes
Call to order and reconvene August 2, 2017

Roll call of members All Present

Pledge of Allegiance 

Mayor Gofforth – Announces that the Peaches RV Park has been rescheduled for a later date because the attorneys didn’t get the resolutions written.

Adjourn Regular meeting 7:02

Approval of Agenda
Wanda Calls for a motion for approval of the agenda

Chris Johnson makes a motion to approve the agenda, John Paton 2nds the motion.  All Approve

Announcements – the school bell weighs a lot and this bell move needs to be done by a professional.
Public Non Agenda Items – Chamber invites the town to a Potluck at the State Park.  Chamber would like to replace or repair the signs that are at each end of the town that read “Welcome to Crawford Country”   They ask if the town knew who made the signs.  
New Business

1. Marijuana Ordinance – The attorney does not have the ordinance written, so we will have the reading at the September 6th meeting.
2. Discuss mill Levy education – Jeff Peed suggests that we make a nice flyer stating what the Mill Levy is used for, and to let the town know that it has nothing to do with funding a municipal court.  Discussion was that the mill levy was to maintain streets, snow removal and that the loss of mineral and severance tax has had a major impact on the town’s revenue.  State why the ML was dropped so low and when. And that the town de-bruced so that they could keep the excess money that was paid to them instead of sending it to the state.  
Staff reports

Bruce Bair – Valley Restoration will send someone out to inspect the floor in the council room, because it already has cracks and bumps in the tile.  Rubidoux will be up to clean streets to prep for the chip seal.  Bruce has been getting bids for the handicap ramp in the park.  Water flow is strong.  Hydrant maintenance is being done.  One hydrant was hit by a truck.  Bases for speed limit signs are made and ready to install.  
Chriss Watters states that the Chamber is doing great.  The Town looks beautiful.  

Clerk reports that she got the new billing out on the new software, and that Randy Fischer had been here working on cleaning up the books so that the conversion would go smoother.  She handed the council a copy of the billing report and the cleaned up P&L so that could see them.  

Mayor Gofforth reports that for the September 6 meeting we will read the Peaches Rv resolution and also read the Marijuana ordinance.  She also states that it is that time of year again to begin working on the budget.
Meeting adjourned 8:20pm 
